

Lake Parker Association, Inc.

P.O.Box 69 West Glover, Vt. 05875 July 25, 1990



ASSOCIATION MEETING-AUGUST 11TH-6:00 PM-WEST GLOVER CHURCH

Because of the considerable interest shown in the Neighborhood Watch Program explained at the July 7th meeting, arrangements have been made to have a special one-time training and instructional presentation at the August 11th meeting. It will be put on by the Orleans County Sheriff's Department, right after the pot-luck supper, and will take about 1½ hours. We will be told how to put the program into effect, and how to make it work. To be successful, all association members need to participate, as it is for the benefit of all. Please be sure to attend.

We had a great turnout for the July meeting, with delicious pot-luck food, and we will do the same in August. If each member will bring a dish of food to share, we will have another fine time! As usual, the association will provide cold soda, coffee, and the tableware. This will be the only opportunity we will have to learn how to implement the Neighborhood Watch Program. We need to do everything we can to put an end to the break-ins, thefts, and malicious destruction of our private property. The tentatively planned presentation on wetlands has been cancelled.

Up-dated maps are available to all dues paying members! If you have not paid your 1990 dues, please send \$10.00 to Joyce Croteau, Treasurer, 14 Prospect Street, Orleans, VT 05860, with checks payable to the Lake Parker Association, Inc. Because the state will not be providing any grant money for the weed-harvesting project, we must finance it completely with our own funds, and we need each of you to do your share. The labor for cutting and raking is all volunteer, but there are expenses for equipment maintenance, insurance, and storage.

We welcome Bill George to the Executive Board, as the representative for Fishing. His enthusiasm for fishing - and for the lake - is contagious, and we look forward to his participation. We will officially accept him at the annual business meeting next year, but in the meantime he will assume that function. Thanks, Bill!

REMINDERS:

-be alert for Eurasian Milfoil weeds on your boat/trailer! Clean off all weed pieces before putting your boat in the water. Help prevent any infestation in Lake Parker! We haven't found it yet - we don't want it!!

-observe all boating regulations!

ADDITIONS TO MINUTES OF JULY 7th, 1990 MEETING

The following items become an official part of the enclosed minutes: "The membership voted affirmatively to:

- -continue publication of the REWARD notice in the Chronicle, from September through May, inclusive.
- -sell the Jon boat, purchased by the association for weed raking, but not used, to Randy Williams, for the sum of \$200.00. The paddle mechanism and engine to be retained for replacement use on the harvesting machine.
- -make a memorial gift in the name of Edward Smith, former Fishing Representative on the Association Board."

SEE YOU ON AUGUST ITH!